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 Time to get those dues paid. 
 
 
Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, and any other elected 
member should to have their dues paid before the end of 
December to remain in their positions.  
 
 

 
Well Michigan Sailors,  
 
As of the writing of this bulletin we’re in 5th place in the big Ten Conference and we are 
at 87.43%.  
 
You have done a wonderful job this far, but we have a way to go. Membership 
chairmen, it’s time to start making those personal contacts and phone calls to unpaid 
members, find out who needs help paying their dues-this is what the relief fund can be 
used for.  
 
Awards for those who reach the goals in November: 
 
Each Auxiliary that reaches 100% will be entered into a drawing. Once entered the 
Auxiliary will remain in the drawing through June Convention. Each Auxiliary drawn will 
receive $25. Fifteen (15) will be drawn at Fall Conference, ten (10) at Mid-Winter and 
five (5) at Department Convention. 
 
Each Auxiliary that secures a minimum of five (5) New/ Rejoined members and received 
at Department Headquarters by November 15, 2022, will be entered in a drawing for 
$50.00. Additional $50 drawings to be held at Mid-Winter and Department Convention. 
 
Della Steege 
Department of Michigan Membership Chairman 
214 N Dewey St Owosso, MI 48867 
district9della@yahoo.com 
989-666-7732 

http://www.vfwauxmi.org/
mailto:district9della@yahoo.com

